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May 2, 2018
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott,
This letter transmits an ordinance that will redesignate the name of 276th Avenue NE to 276th Way NE.  This change was requested by King County Fire District 45 (Duvall Fire) as a way for the district to more easily serve the local residents.
The District is concerned the street name may cause confusion and potentially delay for emergency responses by police, aid and fire. The section of 276th Avenue NE is only 2 blocks long and is the only access to 276th Way NE.  A new home under construction is the only home on 276th Avenue NE; there are approximately 30 homes on 276th Way NE. The goal for the District is to have the same street name for the entire length of the road. 

This ordinance furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by providing service excellence and improving customer satisfaction with King County.  It also provides increased safety to County residents by making it easier for first providers to find the street and the homes located on it and by potentially decreasing damage or harm in the event of a regional crisis.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents stay safe and King County Fire District 45 do its job.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jim Chan, Interim Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review, at 206-477-0385.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff



  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)


Jim Chan, Interim Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review
